STATE OF NEW MEXICO
FNERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE

December 15, 1987

GARREY CARRUTHERS POST OFFICE BOX 1980
GOVERNOR HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88241-1980

(505) 393-6161

Chevron USA Inc.
Box 670
Hobbs, MM 88240

Attn: Mike Akin

Re: Drinkard (NCT-B)#2-J
Section 30, T22S, R38E
Drinkard Pool

Gentlemen:

It appears that you are still reporting production from the
Drinkard zone in the above-referenced well on your monthly
C-115 report.

According to the C-103 filed in October 1986, the Drinkard zone
was abandoned with a CIBP and the well is now a single Blinebry
completion. If this is the case, no production should be
reported from the Drinkard zone.

Very truly yours,

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District I

JS/ed



